Cheyenne Symphony Orchestra
Board of Directors – Tuesday, May 23, 2017 - 12:00 PM

Call to Order: President Schmerge called the meeting to order at 12:05 pm. Those in attendance included Ibby Davis, Rick Davis, MD, Greg Dyekman, JD, Jim Dinneen, Ila Roper, Anna Marie Hales, Mick Finnegan, Amy Gruber, MD, Paula Gordinier, Anne Lucas, Anne Norwood, and Sheila Bush. CSO staff in attendance included Director Lindsey Reynolds.

Financials: Treasurer Jim Dinneen presented the financials to the board for acceptance. Budget preparation is underway and the budget, as presented, balances. The budget must be presented to the full board a minimum of 30 days prior to July 1. 

Development: Greg Dyekman reported on the results of a recent development committee meeting. He indicated that most of the historic donors to the symphony are again committing to contribute for the coming year. Totals are consistently lagging behind 2016-2017 numbers with the exception of Business Partners which are exceeding last year’s total by $2,500. Lindsey updated the board on the final numbers for ticket sales, including Brass and Beer. Friends of CSO will be hosting an “Evening in Tuscany” to keep in tradition with the success of last year’s wine and cheese event.

CSO Gala: Save the date cards were passed around to the board for review.

Artistic Advisory: An update was not provided.

Education: An update was not provided.

Friends of CSO: This year’s wine tasting will be the Tuscan Dinner at Little America on August 3rd. Tickets are on sale now for the event. They will also be present at Super Day this summer and are continuing to sell 50/50 raffle tickets.

Marketing: Lindsey passed around proposed new letterhead for the CSO. Explaining the need for freshening the look as well as some logistical challenges associated with the older/current letterhead. She is striving to complete this project by the end of this fiscal year in order to use current budgeted funds.

Orchestra: The issue regarding the CSO timpani set was discussed at length. The current budget does not allocate funds for investing in new instruments. A final decision was not made but thoughtful consideration and conversation was dedicated to the issue.

Three Little Pigs: Paula updated the board on the recent Botanic Garden event reporting that more than 120 people attended. The instrument petting zoo was also a great success! The group is already working on the next event. The Botanic Garden donates the space to the CSO, and the only cost is the publicity and musician time which is currently funded by a grant that Paul successfully submitted.
Nominating Committee: Anne Lucas presented the new board members, renewing board members and slate of officers for the 2017-2018 CSO season year. New board members include Jessica Schneider, Dirk Dijkstal, Karl Cline, JJ Chen, Ryan Whitehead and Jenny Whacker. Officers for the coming year will be as follows:

Anne Lucas – President
Sheila Bush – Vice President
Jim Dinneen – Treasurer
Ann Norwood – Secretary

The board will be given opportunity to vote on the slate at the June meeting. A super majority of board votes is required for passage.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Adjournment: There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 1:00 pm.
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